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 Minutes of the Kent u3a Network   
Date:
 Thursday 4th November at 2pm,  held via ‘Zoom’ 
Present:
Carole Dickenson, Chair
Sue Brimlow, Vice-Chair
Sue Davis Sur, Medway & Treasurer
Barry Andrews, Ashford; 


Chrys Short, Malling;
Michael Cartwright, Pembury


Stephen Olley, Tonbridge

Beryl Mansell, Sevenoaks; 


Jenny Stevens, Tenterden 
Jacqui Wellbrook, Thanet


Adrian Everidge, Thanet
Tony Pearson, Westerham


Bill .., Cranbrook




Susie Berry, SE Region Trustee,


Fran Dunk, Trust Volunteer
John Russell, Trust Volunteer
Apologies were received from:

Jenny Akehurst, Bearsted; Sue Beavis, Cranbrook; Chris Plant, Canterbury; Lynne Clumpus, Faversham; Sandra Parker, Gravesend; Magda Sweetland, Knole;  Stephen Bush, Maidstone; Julia Newman, Hawkhurst; Heather Thomas-Pugh, Isle of Sheppey; Melanie Blewer, Kings Hill; Lionel Patterson, Meopham; Michele Sinclair, Paddock Wood; William Soar, Orpington; Val Johnson, Saxon Shore; Sandra Treloar, Swanley; Ian Agnew, Goudhurst; Eryll Fabian, Tunbridge Wells; Tina Rhoda, Westerham; Barry Mathews, White Cliffs; Linda Fellows. Shepway;  Johnny Hayward, Trust Volunteer; Rob White, Publicity
1.  Introduction  
Carole Dickenson welcomed everyone. 
2.  Minutes of the Kent Network Meeting held on 14th September 2021 were agreed.
3. Matters Arising 

There were no matters arising not covered in other parts of the agenda.   
4 and 5.  Chair Report and National & Regional News
Susie Berry noted the following items of National and Regional developments:
- concerns with increasing levels of abusive behaviour towards National Office staff on the phone and in emails
- Survey of opinions on Future Strategy for the Trust
- SE Autumn Gathering , 17th Nov; all are encouraged to attend 
- the Click & Save scheme being revised to operate nationally. This will avoid the potential loss of Gift Aid for individual u3as
- Beacon system back on track, and functioning well;  Networks can now join Beacon, for free;  The Kent Network is 3rd on the list of networks to be added, hopefully by year end.
Carole Dickenson reported:
- SE Forum planning SE Summer School for 20-23 June 2022;  details on the SEF website, and booking to be open shortly
- the Recruitment & Retention project to close shortly; the material produced is on the national website
Carole expressed serious concern that the Network is still without a Secretary. In addition she noted that the Chair and Vice-Chair complete their 3-year tenure at the AGM in July 22.
Action: All u3as to seek members who could potentially fill these posts; particularly the urgent Secretary role which needs to be in place by the January 2022 meeting. 
6.   Reports from Network Subgroups
- 2022 Event
Sue Davis Sur reported progress on planning an Event for 2022; a working title is ‘Cabaret of the Third Age’ .  Likely date in Sept/Oct 2022,(midweek) and venue the Brook Theatre Chatham.
Currently 11 u3as have offered to contribute ‘acts’.  The event would be self-funding; necessary pre-event spending on deposits etc. would come from Network funds. Members of all u3as will be welcome to contribute to performances, and the event will be open to all members of Kent u3as.
Action: All u3as to confirm support, preferably by end November
7.
Issues arising from Covid-19, and Re-Launch
Sue Davis Sur noted that using some public venues for groups , e.g. Libraries, had been a little ‘cold’ because of the venue’s covid precautions.
Chrys Short said they had held the first hybrid meeting – it had some technical glitches and required quite a lot of technical expertise from her team. Chrys offered to make future Malling u3a monthly meetings open to members of all u3as.
Jenny Stevens said her u3a had held 2 hybrid meetings with about 50:50 attendance in person and on Zoom.
A number of u3as reported good responses to seeking new members; including the 3 u3as close to Weald picking up former Weald members.
8.      Plans for Network Meetings in 2022
Carole Dickenson proposed that for 2022 the Network hold 4 meetings, January, April, July (inc the AGM) and October.  These would be via Zoom, but one meeting (April or October) could be a Development Event at a venue such as Aylesford Priory which we’ve used before.  
Susie Berry noted that National Office are offering Workshops to Networks , e.g. ‘Running Your u3a’ at any time (with suitable notice), which could be an option.
Action: all u3as to consider whether they would wish for one meeting to be a Development event and what form and potential topics they would like a year it to cover.
9.    
Any Other Business
Jenny Stevens raised the issue of membership fees; her u3a is considering a change (increase) and she was interested in what other u3as were charging and how they were handling changes during and after the pandemic. 
There was a good discussion of the range of fees currently being charged and what elements these covered, e.g. monthly meetings, attending groups etc.
John Russell noted that the Network had regularly produced and ‘Analysis’ sheet with details of fees and other stats from all u3as, but this had lapsed during the pandemic and was somewhat out of date (last issue March 2020).  This had proved useful to u3as for comparison, and he would send a copy out with the notes of the meet, and welcome updates
10.       Date of Next Meetings

Thursday 13th January 2022; via Zoom 2pm

Other dates in 2022:   April, July (AGM) and October;  details tbc
The meeting closed at 3.30pm 
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